A special meeting needed to be called on 9/17/15.
Two of the schools tubas died.  They are beyond fixable.  One of the tubas belong to NDHS, the other I belongs to Reagan High School.  It was one they were no longer using, and loaned to us.  We have 6 tubas and 5 tuba players.  With 2 tubas out of commission, this leaves one player with no instrument. 
 Mr. Fordham has been searching for tubas to replace the broken two.  Taylor Music contacted him this afternoon and they have two tubas for $6,100.00. They are tubas that have been on display in their store and have never been used.   Mr. Fordham is going to use all of his school funds available to purchase one of the tubas.  He is asking that the band boosters purchase the second tuba ($3,050).
Any purchase over $500 has to have a quorum (at least 4 of the 6 officers and 15 voting members have to vote and agree on the purchase).  Since this was such short notice (an hour before band practice) and it was an urgent issue, Cindy Leonard, President of the Band Boosters approached parents as they came to pick their kids up from band practice.  She explained the above to them and asked them if they were in favor of the boosters purchasing the tuba.  All were in favor of purchasing the tuba.
Cindy collected signature of all present that she spoke with.  In all there were 5 officers (Mr. Fordham, Tanya Parks, Craig Shillinglaw, Meghan Palombo and Cindy Leonard) and 16 parents that signed an agreement that they were in favor of the purchase.  
Parents that signed:  Stacy Yarbrough, Elizabeth Shillinglaw, Tammy Duffey, Mary Danner, Sharon Bicket, Jill Hanson, Suzanne Dellinger, Sanra Thorainson, Kelly Hege, Joy Sink, Sarah Danner, Marci Hamlin, Tanya Qualkenbush, Clay Vanhoy, Chis Durham and Kathy Fritts.
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